
 

 
 

City of Phoenix 
OFFICE OF THE CITY ENGINEER 

DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION PROCUREMENT 
200 W. Washington Street, 5th Floor 

Phoenix, Arizona 85003-1611 
 
 

WATER SERVICES DEPARTMENT  
VAL VISTA WATER TREATMENT PLANT 

RESERVOIR 3 (1-ES5-3) REHABILITATION 
 

CONSTRUCTION MANAGER AT RISK SERVICES 
 

WS85050019 
 

NOTIFICATION LETTER NO. 1 
 

DECEMBER 2, 2024 
 
This notification letter shall become part of the Request for Qualifications for the above referenced 
project. 
 

Q-1. During the proposal meeting the City mentioned the anticipated construction schedule for this 
project.  Initially 2027 was mentioned but later corrected the dates.  So that there is no 
confusion, can you please confirm the anticipated construction timeframe/schedule for this 
project? 

A-1. Construction will begin September 2026 
Q-2. Who is the Designer of Record (DOR)? 
A-2. Black & Veatch Corporation 
Q-3. Who is the Contractor for Res #2? 
A-3.  Felix Construction Company 

 
Contractors are hereby notified that the point of contact for the above project, for which SOQs are to be 
received on December 6, 2024 has been amended. Julie Smith is the Contract Specialist for this project. 
 
Julie.b.smith@phoenix.gov 
(602)534-2418 
 
Julie is the point of contact for all items including: 

• All project inquiries 
• Reference checks 
• SOQ submittals – due 12/6/2024 

 
All other terms and conditions remain unchanged.  
 

 
Julie B. Smith 
Contracts Specialist II 
CITY OF PHOENIX 
DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION PROCUREMENT 
 

************************END OF NOTIFICATION************************ 
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